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OCT 2 81982

Docket No. 40-00086 License No. STA-422

Township of Wayne
ATTN: John Leidy

Business Adminstrator
475 Valley Road
Wayne, New Jersey 07470

Gentlemen:

On September 23, 1982 a NRC Region I inspector visited til site where dredging
of the Pompton River has occurred near the west bank, north of the cove where
Sheffield Brook enters the River. Samples of the material dredged from the
River were taken by the inspector and were analyzed in our laboratory. These
samples showed no detectable radioactivity above normal background. Radiation
levels measured on the bank near the area of the dredging and on the sand gravel
removed from the river are indicative of normal background radiation levels.

We hope this information and the attached report will be helpful to you in
discussing this matter with the citizens of the Township of Wayne.

Sincerely,

Original 44aned3rs

John D. Kinneman, Chief
Nuclear Materials Section A

Enclosure: Region I Report No. 99990001/82-12

cc w/ enc 1:
W. R. Grace and Company
Davidson Chemical Division
ATTN: Mr. Burton Mobley

Manager, Environmental Control
P. O. Box 2117
Baltimore, Maryland 21203

Public Document Room (PDR)
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
State of New Jersey
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